
InterOffice Memo 

 
To: William T. Lichter, Village Manager 

From: David A. Dratnol, P.E., Village Engineer 

Date: April 28, 2004 

Subject: Recommendation from the Transportation and Safety Committee 

 

At the April 12, 2004, Transportation and Safety Committee meeting, the committee reviewed 

and approved the following items: 

 

 Install “Yield Here to Pedestrians” signs and yield pavement markings on the east and west 

side of Westmore/Meyers Road at the Illinois Prairie Path crossing. 

 

 Install a center concrete median on Main Street at the Illinois Prairie Path crossing and post 

“Yield Here to Pedestrians” in-street signs.  

 

Article IX, Section 10-9-1(c), of the Village Traffic Code requires drivers to yield to pedestrians 

in a marked crosswalk between intersections.  The proposed signage reminds motorists of this 

obligation. 

 

The total estimated cost of the concrete median on Main Street, “Yield Here to Pedestrians” signs 

and pavement markings is $8,000.00. 

 

 

 

cc: John Burg, Acting Director of Public Works  

  Susan Cermak, Administrative Coordinator 

  

 


